
 
 

1001 Highland Plaza Drive West, Suite 300 
St. Louis, MO  63110 
Phone:  314.429.0100 
Fax:  314.429.0462 
 

August 12, 2014 
 
Ms. Amy Boley 
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 
Bureau of Land 
1021 North Grand Avenue East 
Springfield, Illinois 62794 
 
Subject: Request for Extension 

Groundwater Monitoring Wells in Village of Roxana  
Roxana, Illinois 

  119115002 – Madison County 
  Equilon Enterprises LLC d/b/a Shell Oil Products US 
  Log No. B-43R-M-9, M-10, M-11, M-12, M-13 & M-15 
 
Dear Amy: 

On behalf of Shell Oil Products US (SOPUS), URS Corporation (URS) hereby requests an extension of the 
schedule to install groundwater monitoring wells in the Village of Roxana.  This letter is a follow-up to our 
telephone conversation on July 30, 2014.  

In the Modified RCRA Post-Closure Permit dated June 13, 2014, the Agency requested that SOPUS install 
four monitoring wells at specific locations within 60 days (i.e., by August 12).  As I indicated during our 
phone call, Shell’s legal counsel has been working with the Village on an amendment to the existing access 
agreement which would include this work.  The Village approved the amendment to the access agreement on 
August 4, 2014.  Based on the time necessary to amend the access agreement, we request a 30 day extension 
for this work, which would be September 11, 2014.  We will notify the Agency of the planned schedule once 
it has been established. 

If you have any questions during your review, please contact Kevin Dyer, SOPUS Sr. Principal Program 
Manager, at kevin.dyer@shell.com (618/288-7237), or me at bob.billman@urs.com (314/743-4108).   
 
Sincerely, 

URS Corporation, on behalf of Shell Oil Products US 
 

     
Robert B. Billman      Nick Eldred 
Senior Project Manager      Senior Project Manager 
 
cc: Kevin Dyer, SOPUS  
 Gina Search – IEPA, Collinsville 
 Shannon Haney – Greensfelder, Hemker & Gale P.C. 

Village of Roxana (Repository) 
Repository - Roxana Public Library  

 


